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14th February 2020
Rights Respecting Schools Award Update 

After a successful morning with an external assessor, we are incredibly pleased to announce that Walmley Junior School has met the standard for Unicef UK’s Rights Respecting Schools Award at Silver: Rights Aware! 
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Our visitors not only had the opportunity to talk to some of our Rights Ambassadors but a whole

range of children across the school. They were impressed by how knowledgeably the children talked

about the ways in which our school facilitates the enjoyment of their rights. The children demonstrated 

an understanding that rights are for all children, are equally important and how some children do not

have their rights met.  They also explained the value of different rights to themselves and others, 

which was pleasing to see. 

Thank you for supporting your child by engaging in learning about the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child at home. If you’re yet to enjoy a weekend with the class bear – you’ve got something to look forward to! 

Arts Week

During the week commencing the 27th of January, we ran our annual Arts Week. The theme was the traditional story of Alice in Wonderland, as the 28th February 2020 was the 200th anniversary of the birth of John Tenniel, the original illustrator for Lewis Carroll’s classic story. Children were asked to either make their own ‘Mad Hatters’ hat and/or dress up as a character from the novel to enter a whole school competition. The effort from staff, children and home was outstanding! 
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During the week, the whole school studied Salvador Dali and his work on Alice in Wonderland. Children had the opportunity to re-create pieces using watercolour, pastels and paper mâché. In addition, children had the opportunity to work in the food technology room making a variety of food, such as the Queen of Hearts jam tarts and chessboard sandwiches! 
The celebrations extended to an Alice in Wonderland themed lunch, with a delicious menu 
including: Mad Hatter hamburgers, white rabbit vegetable snacks and jabberwocky jelly.
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Young Voices 
On Thursday 16th January, 22 children attended the Young Voices concert at the Resorts World Arena. Our children had an amazing time: singing alongside Tony Hadley, The Shires and Ruti; dancing with Urban Strides and performing to an audience of thousands. The children were an absolute credit to the school and it was fantastic to see them enjoy themselves. Jake D (Y6.10) said, "It was an opportunity of a lifetime. My favourite part was singing along to the Pop Medley with all my friends and watching the Urban Strides street dance routines."
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Year 4 Visit from The Fire Service

On Friday 17th January, Year 4 had a visit from West Midlands Fire Service. Fire officers from Sutton Coldfield Station talked to the children about fire hazards around the home and showed them what they should do in the event of a fire. 
Children learnt how to keep low to the ground below the smoke, how to check for signs of fire behind a closed door using the backs of their hands and the stop, drop and roll technique should clothing ever catch fire. It sounds very scary, but the important safety messages were delivered in a very accessible way for children and we all learnt a great deal in a fun way.
Year 3 Theatre Trip

We had a fantastic morning at the Old Repertory theatre in Birmingham watching a modern adaptation of Peter Pan. The children were particularly mesmerised by the actors flying across the stage and loved joining in with some of the songs. 

Year 5 Gurdwara Visit

Year 5 visited the Gurdwara in Birmingham, Soho Road as part of their Religious Education on Sikhism. As a sign of respect, we wore scarves to cover our hair which is believed to be a gift from God. Then we removed our shoes and washed our hands before entering the main hall. Inside, we silently sat and listened to someone read from the holy scripture whilst waving a Chaur (fan) over the Guru Granth Sahib. We were offered karah prasad, a sweet vegetarian food that has been blessed, which we accepted with cupped hands. Then we visited the dome on the rooftop which had a mirror mosaic. Finally, we returned to the Langar (food kitchen) where we discovered that volunteers cook vegetarian meals for anyone to have free of charge. Year 5 were very respectful and learned a lot about the Sikh religion. 
France Trip – 14-18th September 2020

We have now launched our France trip for September! We held a parent meeting recently and had a meeting in school with all our current Year 5 children to answer their questions. If you would like your child to take part in this fantastic trip, please pay the online deposit of £65 by 14th February to book their place. Please come and see Mrs Smith if you would like any further information and she will be happy to help. 
Ullswater – 2-6th November 2020

Last week we launched our Year 5 trip to Ullswater in the Lake District. A letter has been sent home with all current Year 4 children, outlining all the details. If your child would like to be part of this exciting residential trip, please make an online payment for the deposit of £100 by 1st March. Places are going very quickly; in the event of all places being taken, please speak to Mrs Harris to put your child’s name on the waiting list as soon as possible.

World Book Day

We will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 5th March 2020. We will be having our usual 

non-uniform day where the children can come dressed as a book character. There will be prizes for 
the best dressed boy and girl and the best dressed teacher! 
 
Mathtermind Times Tables App
We are excited to announce that one of our talented parents has created a Mathematics app to support our children with learning and practising their times tables. The app is designed for primary school aged pupils, aiming to improve speed, accuracy and confidence with mental Mathematics skills. Every activity scores points, so the more pupils use the app, the higher their score will be. 
 

On the app pupils can:
1) Practise addition, subtraction, multiplication and division questions either against the clock or at their own pace
2) Improve analogue time-telling skills
3) Work towards achieving your Bronze, Silver and Gold Club Challenge awards with the same questions and timings used in school.
4) Y4 pupils can prepare for the new MTC (Multiplication Tables Challenge) by doing practice tests which are set to follow the official government guidance.

As a school, we believe the regular use of this app will prove very beneficial for your child. The app is called 'Mathtermind' and costs just 99p - it is available for both Apple and Andriod devices. 
P.E. Kits

There is an increasing number of children who continually do not have a full P.E. kit in school. Please can you make sure that your child is not one of them. They should have shorts, a t-shirt, joggers, hoodie and trainers. Please ensure everything is named – our lost property is overflowing every half term. Thank you.
Break Time

The school kitchen will continue to sell toast (20p) and fruit (25p) at morning break and will also be selling cartons of fresh orange juice priced at 50p. On a Friday morning break, freshly baked cakes will be available for 50p.

Lunch Menus

When we return to school on Monday 25th February, it will be week 2 of the lunch menu.

Hotdog Wednesday Lunch

Our Hot Dog Wednesday lunch will be on the 4th Wednesday of each month. As with all our special lunches that we offer to children who usually have sandwiches, a letter will go out and if you wish your child to have the lunch, you will need to return the slip with payment in a named envelope by the return date on the letter. Please see dates below:


Wednesday 26th February


Wednesday 25th March
Wednesday 22nd April



Wednesday 24th June
Dinner Money

Dinner money is £12.50 per week (i.e. £2.50 per meal).  If you prefer to pay for the half-term in advance, it will be £75.00 for Monday 24th February 2020 to Friday 3rd April 2020. Please ensure that payments are made promptly using our online system. We send outstanding dinner money invoices by email and wish to remind you that dinner money should always be paid in advance not arrears. We hope that your child will have school dinners but please remember to give the school office one week’s notice in writing of any changes to your child’s lunch arrangements. 

Health and Safety – Children on the playground before 8.45 am
Please be aware when dropping off your children in the morning that there are no members of staff on duty at the gate or in the playground until 8.45 a.m., therefore your children are not supervised until this time. We do however provide a club before school for parents who need to drop their children off earlier than that. Any bookings should be made in advance via Mrs Hinks, our Earlybirds Club Manager, on 0121 351 6831 or 07967 150336.

Unless your children are registered for Earlybirds, they SHOULD NOT be on school premises before 8.45 a.m. as they are not supervised by the adults in school. 

Earlybirds Bookings

A reminder if you need to make an emergency booking it must be made before 12 o’clock on that day. In addition, if you cancel an Earlybirds session after 12 o’clock, you will have to collect your child from Earlybirds as they may have already been taken there by a member of the Earlybirds team.
Start of day – Requests to speak to teachers

Can we please ask parents/carers to bear in mind that teachers in school need to prepare for their day and should therefore avoid coming into school requesting to speak to a teacher after 8.30am in the morning.  If you have any general enquiries, the school office can pass messages onto teachers and ask them to get back to you. If you want to speak to a teacher, please telephone the school office to arrange a convenient time. There is always a member of the Senior Leadership Team available on the gate if parents have any pressing concerns. Thank you for your understanding.

Water Bottles 

Please provide your child with a named water bottle. The children always have access to water and they will need their bottle in school every day to keep them sufficiently hydrated. Please do not send them in with squash.
Notice for parents or carers who are EU, EEA or Swiss citizens 
We have been asked by Birmingham City Council to inform parents or carers of pupils who are EU, EEA or Swiss citizens that they need to apply to the EU Settlement Scheme to continue living in the UK after 2020. 

If you’re an EU, EEA or Swiss citizen, you and your family can apply to the EU Settlement Scheme to continue living in the UK after 30 June 2021. If your application is successful, you’ll get either settled or pre-settled status. The EEA includes the EU countries and also Iceland, Liechtenstein and Norway. 

You may be able to stay in the UK without applying - for example, if you’re an Irish citizen or have indefinite leave to remain. Sign up for email updates about the scheme. 

When you can apply 
The EU Settlement Scheme is open. You can apply now if you meet the criteria, but the deadline for applying is 30 June 2021. Which status you get may depend on when you apply. 

If the UK leaves the EU without a deal 
You will need to be living in the UK before it leaves the EU to apply. The deadline for applying will be 31 December 2020.

School Poem

I dreamed I stood in a studio

And watched two sculptors there.

The clay they used was young child’s mind

And they fashioned it with care.

One was a teacher;

The tools she used were books and music and art;

One was a parent

With a guiding hand and a gentle loving heart.

And when at last their work was done

They were proud of what they had wrought

For the things they had worked into the child

Could never be sold or bought.

And each agreed she would have failed 

If she had worked alone;

For behind the parents stood the school,

And behind the teacher stood the home.

Ray A. Lingenfelter

First Aid Workshop

Please see attached flyer regarding First Aid workshops for parents and grandparents.
Dates for the Diary

Spring Term 2020

24th February 

School Open

w/c 2nd March

BOOK WEEK

2nd March

Parent meeting re Year 4 (current Year 3) to Whitemoor Lakes (9-11th Nov 2020)

5th March

World Book Day
10th March

Year 5 Safeside Trip

13th March

Sports Relief

13th March

Year 5 Big Bang NEC

14th March

Swimming Gala

20th March

Year 4 Mothers’ Day Service

20th (21st) March
Down Syndrome Day 

24th March

Trip to Coventry Cathedral and Art Gallery – Year 4

2nd April

Year 5 Roman Showcase Evening 4.00-5.30pm

3rd April


Year 6 Trip to Cadbury World 

3rd April


Break up for Easter

Summer Term 2020

20th April

School Open

8th May 

Bank Holiday 

11th – 14th May

Year 6 SATs

18th May

Y3.1 Trip to Woodlands

20th May

Y3.2 Trip to Woodlands

22nd May

Y3.3 Trip to Woodlands

22nd May

Break up for Half Term

1st June


Teacher Training Day

2nd June


School Open

3rd June


School Photographer – class/groups

17th June

PFA School Disco 5.30-7.00pm
19th June

Year 3 Fathers’ Day Service (2.15pm)
1st July


Year 6 Secondary Induction Day

3rd July


Sports Day (am)

14th July

Parents’ Evening (3/3)

15th July

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 2pm

15th July

Year 6 Leavers’ Disco 5.30-7.00pm

17th July 

Break up for the Summer

20th July

Teacher Training Day
Autumn Term 2020

1st September

Teacher Training Day

2nd September 

School Open

14th-18th Sept

Trip to France – Year 6 Residential
23rd October 

Break up for Half Term

2nd November 

School Open

2nd – 6th November 
Y5 Trip to Outward Bound, Ullswater
9th – 11th November
Y4 Whitemoor Lakes
18th December

Break up for Christmas

Spring Term 2021

4th January

Teacher Training Day

5th January

Teacher Training Day

6th January

School Open

12th February

Break up for Half Term

22nd February

School Open

1st April


Break up for Easter
Summer Term 2021

19th April

School Open

3rd May 

Bank Holiday

28th May

Break up for Half Term
7th June


Teacher Training Day
8th June 

School Open

20th July

Break up for Summer Holidays

21st July


Teacher Training Day

